
 
Memorandum 
To:  Mayor Nelson and Members of the City Council 

From: Daniel R. Buchholtz, MMC, Administrator, Clerk/Treasurer 

Date: January 9, 2024 

Subject: MnDOT Signal Agreement 
 
MnDOT will be resurfacing a 14.5 mile stretch of Highway 65 from County Road 10 in Spring 
Lake to 237th Avenue in East Bethel in 2024.  As part of this project, the signal at the intersection 
of Highway 65/85th Avenue will be replaced.  MnDOT is requesting the City enter into an 
agreement with MnDOT, City of Blaine and Anoka County to memorialize each entity’s 
obligations. 
 
Under the signal agreement, the City of Spring Lake Park will not be responsible for capital costs 
associated with the signal.  Instead, the City will be responsible for the following maintenance 
activities associated with the signal: 

 Maintain the signal pole mounted LED luminaries 
 Replace the LED lamps in the enforcement lights. 
 Clean the signal system controller cabinet and service cabinet exteriors. 
 Clean the signal system and luminaire mast arm extensions. 
 Paint and maintain the cross-street pedestrian crosswalk markings. 

 
These responsibilities are generally consistent with the previous signal agreement.  However, the 
signal will be galvanized steel rather than painted, reducing that maintenance cost.  However, the 
City will now be responsible for painting and maintaining the cross-street pedestrian crosswalk 
markings.  All of these are eligible expenses for MSA maintenance funds. 
 
Staff recommends approval of the Resolution approving the MnDOT signal agreement.   
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 763-784-6491. 


